
FASA General Membership Meeting 

February 13, 2024 6:30 pm 

 

 

The FASA general membership meeting was called to order by President Rachel Dixon at 6:30 pm at the 

Elks Lodge with a quorum present. 

 

The December minutes were posted to the website.  They were approved as posted. 

 

Penny Council presented the final 2023 Treasurer’s report.  The club ended the year in the negative 

though less than originally projected.  A withdrawal from the CD was transferred to the checking account. 

Johnny Boyles presented the January report.  We are off to a good start with memberships. 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

DJs: Billy Cook will be our DJ at the party on February 17th.  The theme is Valentine’s Day.  The Board is 

serving soups and sandwiches.  Please bring canned soup for Fayetteville Urban Ministry. 

  

Membership:  Dwight reported that we have 27 members including memberships received at the meeting. 

 

Phone Tree:  Dwayne is still recovering from his surgery.  However, there have been many messages 

received during this time about the January meeting, party and the February meeting. No issues. 

 

Website: Kathi shared the 2023 statistics for the website.  It continues to be viewed by many and has great 

content to share information about our club and other shag events in the area and at the beach. 

 

Old Business:  SOS cards are required for Spring Safari and Fall Migration.  Please reach out to Cathy 

Fann or Beverly Hobgood for your 2024 SOS Membership Card. 

 

New Business: 

 

The Board presented a proposed 2024 Budget.  Several members cleaned out the storage building which 

will save approximately $720 expenses.  Johnny and Wanda Boyles are storing the chafing dishes.  The 

Board cut as many estimated expenses as possible.  A Chinese Auction is planned for the May party.  The 

current budget still projects a net deficit at the end of the year without additional fund raisers. 

 

Volunteer Opportunities:  We need all members to volunteer at the door.  Peggy McLamb has agreed to 

contact members to work at the door.  Please sign up for a short shift and ask someone to work with you.  

 

We have hosts for several of our parties.  However, we still need hosts for a couple open months.  Please 

consider signing up and asking someone to assist you.  There are only 10 parties that need hosts.  It’s a lot 

of fun planning a party with your friends.  We will have potlucks if no one signs up for a party.   

 

Sue Fulcher has almost completed the quilt.  She sent a picture to Kathi Baloyot who shared it with the 

members.  Once completed, we will consider the best way to raffle it.  

 



We have a limited number of Shag T-shirts for sale for $15.  Please see Beverly Hobgood if you want a 

shirt.   

The Board decided to sell 50/50 tickets in the following sets:  6 tickets for $5, 15 tickets for $10 and 30 

tickets for $20. Please support the club thorough this easy way to earn a little extra money. 

 

Free Pass:  Everyone who brings food to a party will be entered into a drawing for a free pass.   

 

Member Concerns: 

Norm Russ – hospitalized at Duke University Medical Center 

Wayne Searcy – A scan is scheduled for February 14th to determine future treatment for kidney cancer. 

Dwayne Baggett - Dwayne is recovering from ankle surgery.  No weight on this foot for 4 months 

Janet Gardner – Health concerns 

Charles Gardner – Health concerns 

Sue Fulcher – Recovering from rib reconstruction 

Dwight Vinson – Cataract surgery 

 

Vice President Pat Trujillo announced our February birthdays. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm. Please join us at Mi Casita’s for food and fellowship. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Beverly Hobgood 

Recording Secretary 

 


